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Portobello Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 

4th September 2015

Welcome back!

A very warm welcome back to all our pupils, parents, carers and Governors!  We hope that you have had a happy and relaxing summer and have managed to catch some sunshine!! 
P.E. Kit
KS2 children (Years 3,4,5,6) can bring in a tracksuit to wear for PE lessons, as occasionally the lesson may be outside.  The tracksuit can be kept in school in their PE bag.

Could you also please make sure the children have sandshoes (indoor activities) and trainers (outdoor activities) with them. 

Instrument tuition 

Piano, woodwind, violin and guitar lessons all restart next week.  Please see attached letter for details. 
Breakfast Club 

Our breakfast club runs Monday to Friday from 7.45 to 8.50a.m. Latest time for drop off with breakfast is 8.15 a.m.  We have reviewed our pricing structure for families with more than one child and from Monday 7th September the first child will be charged at £2.50 and siblings at £1.50. 
Admission for Reception Class 2015  www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
Parents of Children who were born between 1 September 2010 to 31 August 2011 

Information will be available on the council’s website from 12 Sept 2014. You can apply online or request paper applications. 
15 January 2015: the closing date for returning application forms
16 April 2015: Offer letters sent to parents
30 April 2015:  Parents must accept places
Admission to Gateshead Secondary Schools Sept 2015 – Year 6 pupils  www.gateshead.gov.uk/schooladmissions 
Information will be available on the council’s website from 12 Sept 2014. You can apply online or request paper applications. 
31 October 2014: Closing date for returning application forms
2 March 2015: Offer letters sent to parents
16 March 2015: Parents must accept places
Medication

If your child usually keeps medication in school and took it home before the summer holidays please ensure you have returned it to school.

​**Macmillan Coffee Morning**
Please come and support our Macmillan Coffee Morning on Friday September 18th at 9.15am.  Any donations of cakes, biscuits, tea or coffee would be gratefully appreciated and should be brought in the day before.  This event was very successful last year – not only did we raise lots of money we had a lovely chat too! 
Dates for your diary:
Meet the Teacher presentations at 5p.m. on the following dates.  Enter through the main school doors and meetings will be held in your child’s classroom.

· Reception – Tuesday 15th September 

· Year 1 – Thursday 10th September

· Year 2 – Tuesday 8th September 

· Year 3 – Wednesday 9th September 

· Year 4 – Monday 7th September 

· Year 5 – Thursday 10th September 

· Year 6 - Wednesday 9th September 

Next week you will receive this term’s Parent Planner calendar.  Don’t forget all letters can be accessed through our website at http://www.portobelloprimary.eschools.co.uk 
